
WWRS JAFFA STAGES RALLY 2015 
SPECTATOR INFORMATION 

You, as competitors and licence holders, should be well aware that the safety measures relating to spectating 
on rallies have recently been extensively reviewed by the MSA, in conjunction with a number of other 
authorities. The recently published guidelines place an onus upon the organising club to tighten up on the 
locations where spectators are permitted.  

One simple solution would be a complete ban all spectators at rallies – something which could easily be 
implemented at venues such as Pembrey. As an organising club, however, we have no wish to see any 
spectators refused admission, and am aware that the overwhelming majority of spectators are responsible 
and can often actually contribute positively to the safety of competitors such as yourselves. 

We are also aware that a large number of spectators are directly associated with competitors and would 
therefore seek your assistance in helping your spectating friends to help us make it a safe and enjoyable rally 
for us all to enjoy. 

Viewing areas will be set up aimed at restricting the movement of the general public to areas easily accessed 
without having to cross stage routes - other than at specific and controlled locations. We know that a number 
of spectators have historically enjoyed viewing places like the Go-Kart track, or the Pump House on the Beach 
Road. These areas are not going to be accessible to the general public. If you have responsible and 
experienced friends who wish to spectate in areas such as this, why not persuade them to become involved 
as signed-on marshals? 

Below, is a copy of the spectating restrictions which will be in force. Please pass a copy on to friends who may 
be coming to the venue with you so that they will be aware of the restrictions they will face if they come along 
– unless they are willing to assist as marshals. 

Please also remember that dogs are not permitted within the venue (even if they are in vehicles!!). 
Anyone with dogs will be asked to leave by the circuit management – and this policy is strictly enforced by 
them.  

 


